
 
 

PRESS RELEASE        For immediate release 
 

ELECTION OF THE CHAIR AND CO-CHAIR AT CSCDGR’S BOARD OF 
TRUSTEES’ ANNUAL ORGANISATIONAL MEETING 

 
Timmins, November 22, 2024 – During the Conseil scolaire catholique des Grandes Rivières’ 
Board of Trustees’ Annual Organisational meeting, held this Tuesday, November 21st 2024, the 
trustees gathered, in order to, amongst other agenda items, elect the Chair and Co-Chair of the 
Board for the year 2024-2025.  
 

 The elected members expressed their confidence in Roger Grégoire, who was elected by 
acclamation as Chair of the CSCDGR. Gilles Audet, the out-going Co-Chair, chose not to seek re-
election. Léon Grégoire was elected by acclamation to assume the role of Co-Chair for the coming 
year. 

Following his election, the President, Mr. Grégoire, expressed his gratitude to his colleagues 
in a brief speech. He added a few words of encouragement about the work that awaits them, and 
he closed his remarks by stating: “It is by respecting one another that we will be able to 
accomplish all of our dreams, while having fun and keeping our smiles.” 

 
Jérémie Lepage, who presented his first annual report as CSCDGR’s Director of Education 

and Secretary-Treasurer during this organisational meeting, congratulated the members elected 
as Chair and Co-Chair: “The trustees play such a fundamental role. I would like to express my 
sincere gratitude to Roger Grégoire and Gilles Audet for their work and effort throughout the past 
year. I would also like to offer my congratulations to Roger and Léon Grégoire for being selected as 
Chair and Co-Chair, and to offer them a heartfelt thank you for the significant service they are 
providing to our school community by taking on this important role of leading our Board of 
Trustees.” 
 
The CSCDGR is confident in the continued leadership of its Board of Trustees and looks forward to 
another year of collaboration and progress under the guidance of its Chair and Co-Chair. 
 

 

–End – 
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